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Local Government (Boundary Adjustment) Amendment Bill 2016 
 
The Electoral Reform Society of South Australia supports the intent of the Local Government 

(Boundary Adjustment) Amendment Bill 2016 to establish a simpler, broader process allowing 

boundary changes.  In particular, the Society supports the proposed independent commission to 

undertake initial assessments of boundary change proposals and to make recommendations to the 

Minister. 

 
However, the Society would like the Bill expanded with the role of the independent commission to 
also include undertaking the periodical representation review processes as set out in Section 12 of 
the Local Government Act 1999 for all local councils. 
 
In making submissions and presentations to various councils when they are undertaking 
representation reviews, the Electoral Reform Society’s experience is that the process can sometimes 
be a sham. 
 
Often a council has decided what the outcome is to be, and the prepared discussion paper reflects 
this decision.  There is then a community consultation process, but with the decision already made 
there is usually only slight attention paid to written submissions and polite disinterest at 
presentations made at council meetings.  While the Society has cynically become used to this 
attitude, many local ratepayers (either as part of a residents’ group or as individuals) come away 
disappointed and disillusioned, and probably never get involved again in Local Government, 
including voting in Local Government elections. 
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In at least one instance, the Adelaide City Council took a different approach with its 2006 
Representation Review, though unfortunately the outcome was the same.  To prepare the required 
representation options paper, the Adelaide City Council appointed a Representation Review Panel 
comprising three eminent, independent people.  And there was a very comprehensive review process 
with public meetings and 24 written submissions received.  And yet the Council rejected the 
recommendation of their own Review Panel. 
 
By ignoring the recommendation, the Adelaide City Council also made a mockery of the representation 
review process.  Why appoint an independent review panel and hold extensive consultations, when 
the findings of both the panel and the consultations were disregarded? 
 
It would appear from the representation reviews, and particularly the 2006 Adelaide City Council 
Representation Review, that the final decision should not be made by Councils, but someone separate 
from the Councils who will accept the recommendations and findings of a truly independent 
representation review process.  Otherwise, what is the point of having this process? 
 
With this Bill proposing an independent Commission, this is an ideal opportunity to expand the role 
to also undertake the periodical representation review process. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Deane Crabb 
 
 
 
 
 


